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Final preparations are now being made for this, our major fundraising activity for the refurbishment programme, this year.

Obviously the major need is product to sell so please go through your things and sort out all that stuff you no longer need and get it to the bridge club on Friday September 7.  Also your family and friends may be willing to help.  Ask them. If you want a place to store it all between now and then Tony Staniford’s garage is available.

A notice will go up shortly and it will call for volunteers to help on the day.  Please give this your consideration.

There will be no bridge on Friday September 7 so preparations may be made at the club.

TAKE A BOW

Two of our new members have commented on the warm and friendly reception they have had when they began playing and how understanding and helpful you all are.  We have a reputation as a friendly club but it is nice to have that confirmed.

Talking of new members it was great to see so many taking part in the recent Junior tournament.  And helping with the minor chores and tidying up after the event.  Well done.

TOURNAMENTS

The recent Junior tournament was a great success with 15 and a half tables.  Congratulations to Judy Waldvogel and Gillian Travers who were second and Sara Enoka and Fay Manley who were third. 

Coming up are the Paraparaumu Multigrade September 23, and the Jackways Shield against Kapi Mana on September 30.
WEBSITE
The Committee minutes and this newsletter are now on the website under the “News and Events” tab to make them more easily available.  The Rules of the club have also been posted. 
MONTEITHS PUB QUIZ
Following the successful evening with more than 60 members attending the quiz in May it has been decided to hold a further fun night on Sunday, November 11.  Full details will be posted on the notice board at the appropriate time.  In the meantime you might like to begin getting a team of friends together to compete. 
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Mike Kent, Brian Edwards, Anna Kennett, Wendy Gibson.

A further new members’ lesson programme begins on Monday July 30.

ETIQUETTE
CELL PHONES:  Are a no no. Turn them off when you enter the club.

TOUCHING CARDS:  Do not touch any other player’s cards – not even to see what had been led.  RULE 66D: “…no player should handle cards other than his own.”

NOISE:  It is very impolite to make a noise whilst other players are playing.  Please keep the noise down at all sessions.

CHILE

Ever wanted to visit Chile?  Well Marie Groves has and is going to tell us all about it on Sunday August 19 at 3pm followed by drinks and nibbles.  Entry will be $5 and friends and family welcome.  A notice will go up shortly.
